
To know HIM  and to  make  HIM  known 

Service Times 
Sunday: 
Bible Study……………...9:45  am 
Worship…………………10:45 am 
 
LifeGroups 
Hannigan - No Summer meetings 
Denham…………..…..….5:30 pm 
Reynolds………......….....6:00 pm 
Morris…………….………………... 
    5:00pm on the 1st and 3rd Sunday 

Wednesday: 

Bible Study…………......7-8:00pm 

Minister: 

Stephen Walker    304-925-7435 
                              stephen@kccofc.org 
 

Youth Minister: 
Alex Ross       alexandermross8@gmail.com 
 

Elders: 

Tom Hannigan       304-965-7435  
Chris Morris           304-344-1817 
Bill Reynolds          304-744-0012 
Joe Riley                304-346-4476 
 

Deacons: 

Alex Derenburger 
Paul Estep           
Herb Kinder 
Tom McNeely    
Richard Wagner  

Weekly Newsletter of the Kanawha City Church of Christ 

5101 Chesterfield Avenue, SE 

Charleston, WV 25304 

(304) 925-7435 

kanawhacitychurch.org 

Help us save money  
on paper and postage… 
request this newsletter to 

be emailed to you!  
office@kccofc.org 

 

Deacon Nominations - What you need to know 

1 Timothy 3:8-13 
 

Qualifications for Deacons 
 

“8 Deacons likewise must be dignified, not double-tongued, not addicted to much wine, not greedy 
for dishonest gain. 9 They must hold the mystery of the faith with a clear conscience. 10 And let 
them also be tested first; then let them serve as deacons if they prove themselves blameless. 

11 Their wives likewise must be dignified, not slanderers, but sober-minded, faithful in all things. 
12 Let deacons each be the husband of one wife, managing their children and their own house-

holds well. 13 For those who serve well as deacons gain a good standing for themselves and also 
great confidence in the faith that is in Christ Jesus.” 

 
1. Deacon nomination forms are located on the table in the foyer of the church building. 
2. Nominations will be accepted through the end of October 2017. 
3. There will be a box in the foyer to place nominations in or you may hand them to any elder. 
4. To nominate someone for deacon, you must first talk to the person you will be nominating. 
5. Nominations will NOT be accepted if they do not have the signatures of both the person   

nominating AND the person being nominated. 
6. If you are being nominated we ask that you accept and sign a nomination form for EVERY 

person that asks to nominate you. 
7. A nomination does NOT guarantee that the person being nominated will become a deacon. 
8. If you have any questions concerning the qualifications listed in (1 Timothy 3:8-13), please talk 

to one of the elders or Stephen. 
 

This is a very important process for the church. We ask that you spend much time in prayer and 
consideration of this process. Please pray especially for those making nominations, those         
accepting nominations, our current deacons, and our elders as they help to lead and facilitate    
this process. 
 
Love you all, 
Stephen 



October 8, 2017 
  

Morning Assembly 
  

Front Greeter:   Dora Mynes 
Usher:    Herb Kinder 
Worship Leader:  Tom Hannigan 
Opening Prayer:   Paul Estep 
Communion Preside:  Bob Midkiff 
 Serve East:     Lucas Barber 
                          Tom McNeely 
 Serve West:    Alex Derenburger 
                          Paul Cantrell 
Scripture Reading: Josh Rogers 
Closing Prayer: Chris Morris 
Contribution Tally:   P & A Estep 
Sound Booth:    Matt Barber 
PowerPoint:    Jamison Wilkinson 
Nursery:     Danene Hartley 
  Assistant:  Alaina Morris 

 
 
 

 

  

  October 4 October 11 
Usher:           Richard Wagner Paul Estep 

Prayer:                Bob Midkiff Bill Reynolds 

Sound Booth: Paul Estep Paul Estep 

Nursery:             Linda Johnson Danene Hartley 
 

Bible Classes from 7:00-8:00pm 
   

Communion Preparation & Garments:   

Linda Johnson 

Sunday Morning Children’s Breakfast Prep: 

Donna McNeely 

 

If you cannot serve as scheduled,  

please contact Tom McNeely at 304-346-5212. 
  

 
 
Attendance  
 Bible Class…………………..………..47 
 Worship…………………….……..….124 
 Wednesday……………..…………….53 
Contribution....……………………….$6,058.48 

 

October 3 - Prayer Meeting CANCELED 
 

October 8 - Chili Cookoff, 5-7pm 
It's that time again, for our 2nd Annual Chili  
Cook-off on the church parking lot. Everyone is  
encouraged to bring their best pot of chili!  
Cornbread, chili toppings, and desserts are needed 
as well. Bring lawn chairs, games, and anything 
else you'd like to have some fun outside while 
chowing down! There will be a contest for best chili 
and for best dressed fan, so be sure and wear your 
favorite sports team attire. If you have any ques-
tions, let me know! Erika Walker 
 

October 24 - Book Club Meeting, 7pm at the 
home of Debi Parker. The book to read and discuss 
is Karolina’s Twins by Ronald H. Balson. Everyone 
is welcome! 
 

October 25 - Trunk or Treat, 5:30-7pm with games 
and snacks for the kids. 
 

October 26 - Young At Heart Breakfast, 10am at 
Cracker Barrel. Please RSVP to Joe Riley. 
 

November 7 - Prayer Meeting, 6pm at the church 
building. 
 
 
 
 
 
Be well-rounded. Get plenty of sunshine.  
Give thanks for life’s bounty. Have a thick skin.  
Keep growing. Be outstanding in your field.  
Think big!  
 
—Ilan Shamir  

• Chuck and Shirley Denham     
5:30-6:30pm Sunday in room 17 at the building. 
Studying a series titled Right In The Eye, by Andy 
Stanley.  

• Tom and Brenda Hannigan     
5:30-7:30 in their home. 
Studying Titus. 

• Chris and Renee Morris       
5:00-7:00pm (1st & 3rd Sundays) in their home. 
Studying The Best Question Ever by Andy Stanley. 

• Bill and Darlena Reynolds       
6:00-8:00pm Sunday in their home. 
Studying “Living Generously,” on RightNow Media. 
 
 

LifeGroups are open to everyone, come anytime!   
Feel free to try them all!  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Nick Johnson  10/1 
Raymond Beadnell 10/2 
Leigha Breeden  10/3 
Adele Javins  10/12 
Ralph Hammitt  10/13 
Matt Harmon  10/14 
Frank Javins  10/24 
Sue Riley  10/25 
Sean Cantrell  10/30 
Dewey Kuhns  10/30 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Sara Wood & Wesley Gibson  10/26 
Tom & Brenda Hannigan 10/29 
  
 

Did I miss a special day? Contact office@kccofc.org 

Privileged To Serve LifeGroup Information 

• Those serving our country: David Hartley, Allen 
Hartley, Brandon McKinney. 

• Alex and Ali Ross in the loss of Alex’s        
grandfather, Philip Judd. 

• Doug Midkiff 

• Susan Orick's sister, Margaret Scott and father
-in-law, Kenneth Orick. Also, her brother,    
David, who had the recent brain surgery for his     
Parkinson's disease, is about to lose his wife. 
He has cared for her for 18 years and she is in 
her last hours right now. She has had MS. 
Please pray for the family. They have two 
grown children.  

• Tom Winnell  

• Cathy Harding 

• Lanny Markland  

• Jean Ann Hartley, Doug Hartley’s mother 

• Julie Farley  

• Alan Newhouse  

• Katie Cobb, 13 year old being treated for a     
recurrence of Non-Hodgkin’s lymphoma.  

• Autumn Cole is a sophomore nursing student 
at Marshall University and is battling leukemia 
for the second time. Autumn is in desperate 
need of a bone marrow transplant. 

 
 

 
 

 There are some major repairs that need to  
be made to the roof over several portions of the 
building. The total estimated cost is $38,820. We 
made a deposit of $19,410, which exhausted the 
total amount of money in the Building Fund 
YTD. The remaining balance to make these repairs 
is $19,410.  
 Anyone wishing to donate toward this cost, 
please earmark their check to Building Fund and 
we will continue to update the congregation as we 
move forward. 
 The projected start date for the roofing project 
is October 11th. 
 

New Building Fund Goal………….…….$19,410.00 
Donations received towards new goal.....$14,750.00 

Attendance and Contribution 

Dates To Remember 

Wednesday Evening 

Remember In Prayer 

Building Fund Update 

Advice From A Pumpkin 

OCTOBER  3 ,  2017  


